Pierce County Fire Chiefs Association


Meeting Minutes

February 5, 2009
Call to Order

President Reggie Romines called the Pierce County Fire Chiefs Association meeting to order at 11:30 a.m. at the State EOC at Camp Murray.  The following were present:

Bud Lucas, Eatonville FD

Dexter Habeck, Eatonville FD
Dean Dixon, Fort Lewis FD
James Elways, Fort Lewis FD
Bradley Shanrock, Ft Lewis FD
Lee Bowen, Fort Lewis FD

Randall Takehara, Ft Lewis FD
Art Doss, Fort Lewis FD

Greg Miller, McNeil Island FD
Robert Drozynski, Steilacoom

Jeff Jensen, Tacoma FD

Ken Sharp, PCFD #2
Bob Bronoske, PCFD #2

Mitch Sagers, PCFD #3
Dave Dupille, PCFD #3

Lloyd Christianson, PCFD #3

Steve Murphy, PCFD #3

Dan Rankin, PCFD #3
Eric Watson, PCFD #5

John Burgess, PCFD #5
Erik Pearson, PCFD #5

Bill Jarmon, PCFD #5
Tom Sutich, PCFD #5

Jack Andren, PCFD #6

Ruth Obadal, PCFD #6

Bryan Pearson, PCFD #6
Judy Murphy, PCFD #6

Andy McAfee, PCFD #14
Guy Allen, PCFD #16

Chuck West, PCFD #16

Bob Vellias, PCFD #17

Gary Howe, PCFD #18
Reggie Romines, PCFD #21
Ryan Baskett, PCFD #21

Todd Jensen, PCFD #21

Oscar Espinosa, PCFD #21
Tom Mason, PCFD #21

John McDonald, PCFD #22
Garry Olson, PCFD #23

William Tylor, PCFD #23

Wayne Wienholz, PCFPB

Mark Carman, PCFPB
Dic Gribbon, PSCAA

Mike Schultz, PSCAA

Norma Pancake, PCEMS

Paul Spirup, Boeing FD

Chuck Frame, DNR


Janice Pacific, DNR

Joe Quinn, Attorney


Paul McNeil, State EOC

Recorder Denise Menge

Flag Salute
Wayne Wienholz led the flag salute.
Paul McNeil welcomed everyone to the State EOC.

Approval of Minutes

It was moved and seconded to approve the November 8, 2008 minutes.  MOTION CARRIED.
Treasurer’s Report

Kathy Hale was not present.  She sent in a Treasurer’s Report.  President Romines reported the balance of the account is $6,557.15.
Correspondence

None at this time.
Guest Speakers
Metro Public Safety Communications Steering Committee – Bob Drozynski reported this is a joint committee working on interoperable communications which incorporates NIMS and regional interoperability.  This is not a group to make everyone switch to 800 mghz.  They are looking at a lot of different things and they’ve received some grants.  Also, a radio survey is being done to see who is on what frequency, etc.  This has been taken to the Police Chiefs and this was going to be presented at last months’ joint meeting which was cancelled due to the flooding.  He asked for those interested in participating to sign the charter and provide input as needed.  This committee also improves the ability to get grants awarded.  Due to a recent grant, they were able to get gold elite consoles for dispatch.  It is a collaborative effort and a coordination committee.  A printed copy of the charter is available and he’ll leave the signatory page with Recorder Denise for anyone interested in signing after the meeting.
President Romines stated he sees a couple of new faces and asked for introductions.

State EOC – Paul McNeil stated he had been with Steilacoom Public Safety before working here and he has now been at the State EOC for 8 years now.  He’s been in his current position for the last 6 years which was previously held by Ken Parrish who is now at PCDEM.  He went over the State EOC building and how it is operated, etc.  A powerpoint presentation was given.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Program/Speaker Committee

Ed Goodlet reported that Jim Jacques will be the speaker for March’s meeting to discuss the realignment of the PC Zones.
Audit Committee - DORMANT
Andy McAfee stated that it is time for this to be done again.  He will get with Gary Franz and Kathy Hale to make arrangements.
Banquet/Awards Committee

President Romines stated the Banquet was outstanding and he thanked the committee members that worked on it.
Nomination Committee – DORMANT
Tri-County Committee w/King & Snohomish County Chiefs
No report as they’ve not met yet.

DIVISION REPORTS:

EMS

Judy Murphy reported that St. Anthony’s Hospital in Gig Harbor will be opening March 17th.  They will have a cardiac cath lab, no OB or pediatrics.  They will not have a trauma designation initially and will eventually be a level 4.  They will be the base station for Gig Harbor and Key Peninsula.
The divert situation has been good for the last quarter.  It has been at less than .5% for the last quarter of ’08.

The Health Department is working on a county-wide group for hospital evacuation plans.  The MSO group is looking at updating the PC Plan.  The Protocol Committee is working on revisions.  If you have any ideas or suggestions, please forward them to your MSO to forward on.

Training – MetroTraining

Steve Murphy reported the January Metro Drill was held at Central Pierce and was a “Truckapalooza.”  Pictures are available of all the trucks that attended.  This months’ metro drill will be at Graham and will cover engine company operations.
On the DEM side for training, there is a lot of federal money available for training.  Just let him or Gary McVay know if there is something your department is interested in doing.  The committee meets every other month.

OUTSIDE AGENCY REPORTS:

American Red Cross

No representative present.
Department of Emergency Management

Wayne Wienholz stated that Steve Bailey asked him to pass along that he is pleased with how things were handled with the flooding and snow incidents.  We learned some things.  We could definitely use more Chief-types in the EOC.  Overall, it went well and there was great cooperation.  AAR’s are being done.  President Romines stated that we need to keep in mind that if the East side gets hammered then the West side Chiefs need to step up and vice versus.
EMS

Norma Pancake reported the National Registry of EMT’s has delayed redesigning the test for EMT certification.  There is no date out yet for when this will be done.  It will probably start in January of 2010.  Sam Yount and she are part of a work group to come up with a site.  The Paramedic OTEP program is the next thing departments need to be working on.  Soon, next quarter, a letter came out from Dr. Waffle regarding a declaration form needed from agencies regarding the paramedic airway program.
The EMS Conference is in Ocean Shores February 21-24.  The National Standards will be discussed.
Fire Marshal

Wayne Wienholz distributed copies of the monthly reports.  There is an ordinance going to the County Council.  HATF, which is another type of subdivision to build affordable housing.  We are in favor of it going forward.  They don’t have any problems with it as it is written.
Wayne reported that he received an e-ail this morning from Barry Barquest requesting that his name be withdrawn from the Fire Protection Policy Board of Appeals.  Gary Franz had been the representative for several years and we need someone for this position.  There are not very many appeals, one meeting per month which is usually cancelled since there are rarely appeals.  Don’t have to have a code background, but it would be good.  If anyone is interested, please let him know.

There is a House Bill 1227 to be aware of.  It basically states that you can live in your RV.  This is not a good bill.

State Chiefs/Western Chiefs

Jeff Jensen reported  the conference has been moved to the week of May 25th in Spokane at their new conference center.
The Legislative Workshop is March 9th.  Contact him or the office if you need contact information for your legislators, etc.  The Governor will address the event around 0945 or so.  If your legislators call you to come and speak regarding a bill, etc.  Please contact the office to let them know and also so you can find out what the State Chief’s position is on the subject.  It’s fine if you’re in disagreement, it’s just better if they know that ahead of time, etc.
Nominations are open for the Chief Dan Packer award.  There is no form, just send information on what the individual has accomplished, etc. to him.

Copies are available of the Strategic Direction for the State Chiefs as well as the Legislative Committee Report.

PS Clean Air Agency

Dic Gribbon stated a couple of things with the recent environmental events to keep in mind is that with regards to storm or flood debris burning, the only thing banned is land clearing and residential burning.  If anyone has any questions or concerns on this to let him know and he can help answer questions and clarify, etc.
Dic introduced Mike Schultz who is here with him today.  He is with Communications and is here regarding the draft burning regulations which were sent out via e-mail earlier this week.  Mike stated the he would like input on how to get this information out regards to the new regulations.  What are your needs?  He appreciates all that has been done and he would like to know how PSCAA can help the departments.  He can provide templates, brochures, posters, etc.

PC Fire Commissioners

Bill Jarmon reported they meet the 4th Thursday of the month.  They’re next meeting is February 26th at 6:00 p.m. at Gig Harbor Station 5-0.  A report will be given on the new St. Anthony’s Hospital.
Dept. of Natural Resources

Chuck Frame reported he has a couple of things to report today.  The annual red card renewal is coming up and they are starting to get ready for that.  They have approximately 2100 to process.  Also, there is a new training program out “Fire in the Field” which is a Train-the-Trainer.  A class is being held on February 26th at East Pierce.  Please sign up if interested.  Chuck introduced Janice Pacific who is their new Field Ops Coordinator.  Janice explained this new training program is  FF2 equivalent training.  The training is internet based with all kinds of reference materials, powerpoints, videos, quizzes, homework assignments, etc.  Someone in your department has to be the administrator and they can see how the students are doing, where they’re at in the training, etc.  At the end, they’re brought together for a closed book final test.  They still have to do the 1 day field live fire training, however, the classroom can be done on-line.
Unfinished Business

A.  Training & Exercise Committee Reps –  Steve Murphy is the Training lead rep and Gary McVay is the Exercise lead rep.  Tom Mason is the alternate rep.
B. Pierce County Automatic Aid Agreement – Attorney Quinn stated there has never been a county wide automatic aid agreement.  It does not exist.  There is, however, a county-wide mutual aid agreement.  There are jurisdictional boundaries and should be a legal document in place.  He has drafted a new agreement.  He is not trying to change what departments are doing, just legitimize and memorialize in writing what is already being done.  It is a work in progress.  The current Mutual Aid Agreement is 15 + years old.  Ken Sharp suggested a committee be put together to work on updating this document as well as roll it into an automatic aid agreement.  Also, not all agencies have signed the current agreement.  President Romines will get names for a committee to Joe Quinn.  Joe Quinn will coordinate the committee.
New Business
Andy McAfee reported his Association is having a dance at the Pioneer Park Pavilion.  Contact him for more information and/or tickets.
Good of the Order

Paul McNeil stated he would like to have a presentable patch collection to display.
Mitch Sagers introduced Lloyd Christianson who is UP’s new DC.

Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 1:19 p.m.

The next regular PCFCA meeting will be March 12, 2009 at 11:30 at East Pierce Fire & Rescue.
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